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WINNEBAGO COUNTY SAFE STREETS INITIATIVE 
March 15, 2013 

Circuit Courtroom Branch 2 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Christian Gossett, Scott Greuel, Mark Habeck, Gordon Hintz, 

Barb Key, Kristina Linde, Linda Meier, Carol Morack, Tom Saari, 

Todd Timm, Bill Wingren, and Scott Woldt 
OTHERS PRESENT: Penny Bernard-Schaber, Todd Christopherson, Greg Cianciolo, 

Rick Gudex, Christine Schraa, Michael Schraa, Karen Seifert 

 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  

Agenda approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

None. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  

Motion made by Wingren/Christopherson to approve meeting minutes from December 14, 

2012.  Motion passed unanimously. 

 

STATUS REPORTS: 

DRUG COURT:   

A grant award letter to expand the program is pending.  Funds will be used for a part-time 

employee. 

 

There is a new State Program Director and we will begin sharing reports and statistics of our 

program with them. 

 

April 3, 2013 there will be training in Appleton for the Wisconsin Association of Treatment 

Court Professionals.  We will have some representatives attending. 

 

SSTOP:   

Participant numbers distributed.  Referrals are down. 

 

24/7 PROGRAM: 

Currently are running about 90+ participants on the program, 75+ on SCRAM and 15+ on 

PBT testing.  Those testing via PBT test twice a day.  We will be changing equipment at the 

end of the month, going to a PBT-type unit that will report back real time results instead of 

SCRAM.  Participant costs will stay the same. 

 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE DIVERSION PROGRAM:  

Program is in a transition period, moving from a pre-charge program instead of post-

sentence.  They are about a year away from meaningful data as changes are just beginning. 

 

MISDEMEANOR DRUG DIVERSION PROGRAM:   

They received another grant which takes place of one that ended in December 2012. 

Statistics distributed.  

 

JUVENILE TREATMENT COURT: 

Currently there are six participants in the program.  Exploring possible expunge/dismissal of 

charges when program is successfully completed. 
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STEP UP PROGRAM: 

About 12 kids are regularly participating and the program works on mentoring and investing 

time into them by Oshkosh police officers. 

 

RE:THINK 

No update. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Committee By-Laws: 

Discussion occurred on two draft versions of by-laws. Motion Key/Morack to accept version 

proposed by committee with the following changes: 1) rename to “coordinating council” 

instead of “collaborating council,” 2) membership; add representation from UW-Oshkosh, 

and “up to two State Senators” and “up to two State Representatives.”  Motion passed 

(Nay: Gossett, Abstain: Wingren). 

 

Membership: 

Motion Woldt/Habeck to add State Senator Rick Gudex and State Representative Michael 

Schraa and Lieutenant Greg Cianciolo (WISO) as members.  Motion passed. 

 

Secretary: 

With Mark Habeck taking another position within the Sheriff’s Office (replaced on committee 

by Greg Cianciolo), committee needs a new secretary.  Linda Meier volunteered.  Motion 

Gossett/Morack for Meier to be new secretary.  Motion passed. 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Friday, June 14, 2013 in Br. 2 courtroom.  

 


